
 

 

March 25, 2022 

 

 

City of Two Rivers 

Attn: Greg Buckley and James McDonald 

1717 East Park Street 

Two Rivers, WI 54241 

Via Electronic Mail Only to grebuc@two-rivers.org and jammcd@two-rivers.org  

 

 

SUBJECT: Final Approval of Post-Closure Modification 

  WI DOT Eggers Industries West Plt, 1702 13th Street, Two Rivers, WI 

DNR BRRTS Activity #: 02-36-521430 

FID #: 436010300 

 

Dear Mr. Buckley and Mr. McDonald: 

 

On October 31, 2014, the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received a post-closure modification request 

for utility work in 14th Street and partially on private property at 1702 13th Street in Two Rivers, WI, that 

proposed to disturb and replace part of an asphalt cap that was required to be maintained as a continuing 

obligation for the WI DOT Eggers Industries West Plt contamination case closed by DNR in January 2007. 

Documentation for the proposed utility work and an update for the portion of the utility work already completed 

was provided by the City of Two Rivers on October 31, 2014. Plan sheets for the utility project provided by the 

City of Two Rivers indicated that all the soil excavated to date for the project had been returned to the utility 

trench as backfill since it was granular in nature, and the areas where the utility work was complete was repaved. 

The DNR provided a notice to proceed with the post-closure modification on November 3, 2014, and requested 

that final documentation be submitted once the utility work and replacement of the required cap was complete at 

1702 13th Street.  

 

The DNR requested in 2014, 2018, and 2021 that the City of Two Rivers submit final documentation to provide a 

project summary and to confirm the cap was adequately replaced. The DNR never received the final 

documentation. The DNR conducted a continuing obligation audit for the closed case on September 10, 2021. 

During the site visit for the audit, the DNR was able to confirm the replacement of the asphalt cap that occurred 

for this utility project. Due to the minimal disturbance and replacement of the required asphalt cap and the 

confirmation of cap replacement during the audit, the DNR considers this post-closure modification to be 

complete.  

 

However, for any future projects that requires a post-closure modification request, the City of Two Rivers needs 

to follow the post-closure modification process for review and approval prior to the initiation of a project and 

provide final documentation after post-closure modification actions are completed. Refer to Guidance on Post-

Closure Modifications (RR-982) at dnr.wi.gov, search “RR-982.” 

 

The documentation outlined in this letter is included in the Bureau for Remediation and Redevelopment Tracking 

System (BRRTS) on the Web (BOTW). Find BOTW at dnr.wi.gov, search “BOTW.” An online map view of the 

site can also be found on the RR Sites Map (RRSM) at dnr.wi.gov, search “RRSM.”  
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Preston D. Cole, Secretary 
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City of Two Rivers, Greg Buckley and James Mc Donald 

Final Approval of Post-Closure Modification 

WI DOT Eggers Industries West Plt, BRRTS #: 02-36-521430 

 

Thank you for your efforts to protect Wisconsin’s environment. If you have any questions regarding this letter, 

please contact me at (920) 510-3472 or at Tauren.Beggs@wisconsin.gov.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

  
Tauren R. Beggs 

Hydrogeologist  

Remediation and Redevelopment Program 

 

mailto:Tauren.Beggs@wisconsin.gov

